
 
A big thank you to Jane Davelle who invited us to use the community space at the Art 
Matters Exhibition July 19th -21st , 27th -28th 2024 to share the work of the Ward 
Freman Community Pool Group.  

 
These are some of the comments we received: 
 
 

Can’t wait to swim in 
the Swimathon in the 

new pool 
”Swim England” 

Definitely need the 
pool back – an 

essential for our 
community 

Keep up the good 
work, we need the 

pool for the 
community 

We need this 
pool for good 

health 

We son need 
our pool open 
in Buntingford 

again! 

We need this pool because 
all my grandchildren used 
this pool and learnt to swim. 
Also its so local, I will miss 
using the fabulous amenity. 

With the growing population in 
Buntingford and villages a nice pool is 
a necessity! We miss it terribly – this 
project is FABULOUS! Keep up the 
good work for young & old – a fitter 
population is happier, more productive 
and live longer. 

Can’t believe with all the 
development (property) in 
Buntingford more money 
hasn’t been directed into 
this essential and fabulous 
project. Definitely need the pool. So 

many children missing out on 
vital swimming lessons or 
having to be driven miles to 
other pools. 


